
University Senate Minutes 
September 12, 2004 

 
I. Agenda approved. 

 
II. Minutes of May 10, 2005, amended and approved. 
 
III. Nomination of Parliamentarian, Anne Phillips, Secondary Education, approved. 
 
IV. Open Period:  Kalyn Spellman, Pres SGA, and Matt Morgan, Exec. VP SGA. Matt spoke    
 about the need to staff senate committees with student members. He will be responsible  
 to see that students receive appropriate committee assignments and attend meetings. 
 
V. Committee on Committees, Frances Johnson 
 

A. Election for Chair of the Academic Policies and Procedures Committee 
As a result of the appointment of Anne Phillips as Parliamentarian, she will be 
unable to assume the chair position of Academic Policies and Procedures. Susan   
Taber was nominated to become chair of this committee and elected unanimously.  

 
B. Committee memberships were approved with minor amendments. 

 
1. Note inclusion of Non-Salary Research Grant members (2005-2006)  
 
2. Non-Salary Committee will be reconstituted in spring for 2006-2007  

 
C. Notes to committees 

 
1. Special initiative on student participation 

 
2.         Senate web page available for committee use. The Senate President is  

  overseeing and improving its development and usability. 
 

D. Reminder of Senate supervision of all-university committees. It appears that about 
  30 new members have been assigned to Senate Committees this year. 
 
VII. Committee reports 
 

A. Curriculum, Eric Milou 
Eric reported that October 11, 2005 is the deadline for the receipt of fall proposals 
and February 14, 2006 is the deadline for spring proposals. 

 
  The Senate Executive Committee made the following decisions on Sept. 7th: 
 

(1) On-line curriculum database – The Senate Executive Committee supports 
the notion of transparency of curricular decisions, and that the comments 
written by the Curriculum Committee and the Provost on the proposals 
will be viewable by all in the university community on the senate web site. 

 



(2) College of Business Assessment plan - a quasi curricular proposal will be 
submitted to the University Senate Curriculum committee for review.   

 
(3) Rowan Seminar move to the Provost’s Office- a quasi curriculum proposal 

recommending that the Seminar be moved to the Provost’s purview will 
be submitted to the full University Senate for review. 

 
 B. Other committee reports as needed. 
 
VII. Senate President’s Report, Bruce Caswell (separate page) 
 
VIII. New business 
 

A. Senate’s role in Provost search. The President requested feedback in what kind of 
a role was appropriate for the Senate to take in the Provost’s search. Since this 
position is arguably one of the most important positions vis-à-vis the Senate, the 
strongest role possible was advocated by Senate members. D. Applebaum and J. 
Chaskes also advocated a more transparent process for selecting Senate search 
committee members in administrative searches.  

 
B. A resolution on reaching out to the victims of the Katrina Hurricane Disaster was 

passed unanimously. (see attached resolution) 
 
IX. Old business  
 A.         K. Siefring reported that the Senate Constitution Revision Committee met in  
  June. Two Open Hearings are scheduled for review of the draft: 


